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Aid for Nebraska livestock producers

(LINCOLN, Nebraska) April 2, 2019 — U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA)
Farm Service Agency (FSA) State Executive Director Nancy Johner today
announced that producers who suffered livestock losses due to a combination of
extended cold and above-normal precipitation during the months of January,
February and March may be eligible for assistance under the Livestock
Indemnity Program (LIP). The deadline to submit a LIP Notice of Loss due to
these weather circumstances is April 29, 2019.

“The Livestock Indemnity Program provides producers with a vital safety net to
help them overcome the financial impact of extreme or abnormal weather,” said
Johner. “Extended cold combined with above-normal precipitation during the
months of January, February and early March created an adverse weather event
that has had a significant impact on some livestock producers. We encourage
them to reach out to our office by the April 29 notice of loss deadline.”

LIP compensates livestock owners and contract growers for livestock death losses
in excess of normal mortality due to an adverse weather event. The payment rate
is based on 75 percent of the average fair market value of the livestock.

A livestock producer must file a notice of loss within 30 calendar days of when the
loss of livestock is first apparent. Due to the abnormal conditions in January,
February and March 2019, producers with livestock losses attributable to the
combination of extended cold and above-normal precipitation have until April 29,
2019, to submit a notice of loss to FSA county offices. Livestock producers must
provide evidence that the death of livestock was due to an eligible adverse
weather event or loss condition.

Once a Notice of Loss is completed and approved by FSA, an application for
payment can be completed by submitting supporting documents regarding
beginning inventory and losses. This may include documentation showing the
number and Kind of livestock that died, photographs or video records to
document the loss, purchase records, veterinarian records, production records
and other similar documents.

Producers may apply for LIP benefits at their county FSA office. For more
information on LIP, or to locate a county FSA office, visit www.farmers.gov
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